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· Highway Trust Fund Bill Sent to White House

· Measure R Prohibition on Advocacy by Staff

· Media Inquiry into Costs of Placing Measure R on the November Ballot

· High Gas Prices: The Tipping Point 

· Over 300 Participate in Westside Extension Study Community Meetings
· Nearly 200 Attend TBAC’s “Meet the Buyers” Event


	Highway Trust Fund Bill Sent to White House

Today, the U.S. House of Representatives adopted legislation (H.R. 6532) to transfer $8 billion from the general fund to the ailing Highway Trust Fund.  The U.S. Senate adopted the same legislation yesterday by voice vote.  The legislation cleared the House this morning by a margin of 376 to 29.  President Bush is expected to promptly sign H.R. 6532 into law.  We are pleased that Congress and the White House have worked together to restore the financial integrity of the Highway Trust Fund.

Measure R Prohibition on Advocacy by Staff

Earlier this week, I held an all-hands meeting here at Gateway Headquarters to provide staff with an update on pending legislation affecting Metro, including Measure R.  I also discussed the do's and don'ts that Metro and government employees must be conscious of when communicating with the public on ballot issues, such as Measure R.  
The law prohibits the use of public funds or resources to advocate for or against a ballot measure.  Therefore, any information put out by staff regarding Measure R must be fair, accurate and impartial if that information was generated using public funds or resources.  Preparing advocacy materials on work time and/or using office equipment to do so is strictly prohibited by law.   
During the meeting, I distributed the attached one page document entitled "Metro & Measure R Employee Guideline" that summarizes the do's and don'ts, and stressed that staff must diligently comply with the law.
Media Inquiry into Costs of Placing Measure R on the November Ballot

Today, the Daily News requested information on the costs involved with placing Measure R on the November ballot and the cost of running informational ads on radio and print regarding Measure R.  
The reporter was told that at the July 2008 meeting of the Metro Board, the Board approved expenditure of $11.4 million to place the sales tax measure on the November ballot.  That amount consists of approximately $7.3 million ($1.75 per registered voter x 4.2 million registered voters) to be paid to the County to place the measure on the ballot and approximately $4.1 million ($1.25 per household x 3.3 million households) to provide the public with information concerning the measure. 

As far as advertising, Metro will spend no money on television ads regarding Measure R.  Radio informational spots on Measure R will total $23,885 through November 4th and print informational pieces will total $884,948 through Nov. 4th.  

The reporter was told that we are only allowed to provide impartial information on Measure R and cannot advocate one way or the other on how voters should vote on the measure.  A story on this issue may run tomorrow.

High Gas Prices: The Tipping Point
Yesterday, Director Pam O’Connor and I attended the “High Gas Prices: The Tipping Point” Event sponsored by the Southern California Association of Governments, County Transportation Agencies and Mobility 21.  Other event attendees included Gina Marie Lindsey, Executive Director of Los Angeles World Airports and Art Leahy, Executive Officer of the Orange County Transportation Authority.
During the event, Director O’Connor and I spoke in a panel entitled “Finding Transportation Solutions: The Public Sector’s Response” which included discussion on how public transportation agencies are coping with high fuel prices.  We shared the various mobility tools, programs and alternatives that our agency has implemented and is continuing to explore in response to the higher ridership we are experiencing as consumers turn to public transit due to the high cost of gas.  In addition, we talked about the challenges that we have to deal with as a result of providing these services to our growing ridership, including shortage in funding and the capacity issues in our bus and rail system and the steps we are taking to address these challenges.

Over 300 Participate in Westside Extension Study Community Meetings

Last night, the Westside Extension Transit Corridor Alternatives Analysis (AA) Study group concluded its final of five community outreach meetings.  Approximately 330 people attended the meetings held throughout the study area during September 5, 2008 through September 10, 2008.  During the meetings, we received 130 comments and additional comments are being sent by mail and online.  The study and meetings were widely covered by print, broadcast and online media who were present at every meeting.  

At the meetings, the community was presented with the AA study's draft conclusions, including the two build alternatives that we will ask the Board to authorize for further review in a Draft Environmental Impact Review & Draft Environmental Impact Study (DEIR/DEIS).  The community was also provided information on the background for the study's conclusions, initial information about the performance of the two recommended alternatives, as well as issues to be resolved in a DEIR/DEIS and a possible timeline for future work.

The AA study is being finalized and will include comments from this recent set of meetings.  Staff will present the study conclusions and recommendations for Board consideration later this year.

Nearly 200 Attend TBAC’s “Meet the Buyers” Event

This morning, our strategic business unit chiefs, project managers, contract administrators, staff from various departments and I welcomed nearly 200 participants to the Transportation Business Advisory Council’s (TBAC) “Meet the Buyers” event held here at Gateway Headquarters.  
During the event, staff made themselves available to meet with owners and staff of small, minority-owned, women-owned and disadvantaged business enterprises to help them gain a better understanding of the contracting opportunities we have available.  The goal of this event is to boost more participation from these enterprises which we believe will lead to more win-win partnerships in the community.  
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